
 

 

 

 

 

Thanks for reading the Official Newsletter for HOG Chapter #5087. I’d like to take a moment to wish all of you 
a very happy and safe Holiday season. I’d also like to say Thank You for allowing me to be your Chapter 
Editor. I’ll be continuing in this role and in 2025 and look forward to enjoying time with my “riding family.” If 
you haven’t finished your Ride Book photos; this year it was murals around Oklahoma, make sure you get those 
completed, there’s a cash prize! Be on the lookout on the Facebook page for upcoming rides and event. Be sure 
not to miss the events hosted by our sponsoring dealer: Fort Thunder Harley-Davidson! Whatever you choose to 
do, be safe and we’ll see you out there! -Mama Bear 

 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-NC 



And now a word from our Chapter Director: 

Hello Storm Riders! 
 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! We hope this season of celebration fills you 
with hope and love. If you are away from your “birth” family during the holidays, 
remember your “ride” family is here for you. 
 
The Christmas Party was a great time together filled with play and fun! There are a few 
more events yet: Wrapping and Rides! As always, keep up to date with the planned 
events and rides under the Events tab on the Facebook Storm Riders Family page and 
join us. 
 
Gift Wrap Volunteers needed: Let’s show our gratitude to Fort Thunder by volunteering 
to their asking us to gift wrap. They support our club with sponsorship, gifts/prizes, bike 
nights, opening early on our ride events, and even checking our bikes over before trips. 
Please sign up with Velmarie Swing, or by commenting on her FB post when you can 
serve, or contact me. Thank you! 
 
Remember, our goal is to RIDE & HAVE FUN! 
 
Cool Hand 
 
From our Membership Officer: 

 Thank you so much for giving me the privilege to be the Membership Officer for the 2025 year.  We 

don't have the great number of members that we had when I first joined Storm Riders but our 

members are great. Every member of the Storm Riders is a member of my family and I would be lost 

without this wonderful group.  

 Again, thank you for this privilege. 

Valkyrie 

From our Head Road Captain: 

Thank you everyone for a wonderful year.  I hope you had a great Thanksgiving.  Here is to a Merry Christmas and 
Happy New Year.  There are a few rides left this year. The last day of the year Stroker will be taking you out on a ride 
and at the end he will line you up at the service department so you will be able to get your HOG miles 
recorded.  Also don't miss out on the New Year's Day ride.  Just Obi will be leading this one as your new Head Road 
Captain!!! Please note you will have to be a current member (Dues paid) to join us on the NYD ride.  With this I bid 
you all farewell as HRC but I will be out there as a RC, and a rider.  Remember ride a lot, be safe, and have fun. 

Chris "Timex" Hazen. 

From the Activities Officer: 

The ride books for 2024 are due to Stormie by December 31. There’s a cash prize involved, so don’t miss out. If 
you are completing the physical book, you will need to coordinate with Stormie to make sure she has it by 



December 31. If you are completing the book online, have your photos uploaded and let Stormie know that 
you’ve completed the ‘book.’ 

Did you know? 

Close to Oklahoma City is Chickasha (Chick-a-shay), Oklahoma. Chickasha houses an enormous 
Leg Lamp, which is a well-known prop from the movie: A Christmas Story. Not only can people visit 
the Leg Lamp, which is 40 feet tall and stands on a 10-foot box, there is also a gift shop full of leg 
lamp items. Do yourself and your loved ones a favor and go see the impressive tribute. You and they 
will be glad you did.  

The Chickasha Leg Lamp & Visitor Center | Visit Chickasha 

*Chapter Meetings are the second Wednesday of the month at Chelino’s Mexican Restaurant, 8966 S. Western 
Ave., Oklahoma City, OK 73139.  

Websites for information, calendar, membership form, pictures, and more Storm Riders fun: 

Storm Riders Chapter #5087 | Moore Oklahoma | H.O.G. (stormridersok.com) 

Facebook Pages (must have a Facebook log-in to view) 

(1) Storm Riders HOG Chapter | Facebook 

(2) (1) Storm Riders Family | Facebook 

Instagram Page (must have an Instagram log-in to view) 

Stormriders_Okc (@stormriders_okc) • Instagram photos and videos 

YouTube  

(125) Storm Riders OKC - YouTube 

If you have any questions, comments, or feedback about our social media pages, please email: Social-
media@stormiders 

If you are having issues finding the Chapter Newsletter on the website, you can sign into your account, click on “My Account” and 
you’ll see “Newsletters” in the drop down.  They are always posted on the Storm Riders HOG Chapter page on Facebook and will 
always be uploaded to the Storm Riders Family page under “Files”.   

 
Southern Tea Cakes 
By Paula Deen 
 

Ingredients 

 4 cups all-purpose flour 

 1 teaspoon baking soda 

 2 teaspoons baking powder 

 2 cups sugar 

 2 eggs 



 1/2 cup buttermilk 

 1/2 lb (2 sticks) softened butter 

 1 teaspoon vanilla 

Directions 

Preheat oven to 350 °F. 

In a large bowl sift flour, baking soda and baking powder together. Add remaining 
ingredients and blend well. Dough will be soft and wet. On a floured surface shape 
the dough into a disk, cover with plastic wrap and refrigerate for 1 hour. Flour 
surface again and roll dough out until approximately 1/4 inch thick. Cut dough into 
desired shapes and bake on a slightly greased sheet pan for 10 to 12 minutes. Makes 
about 6 to 8 dozen tea cakes. 

 

Recipe copied from PaulaDeen.com: Southern Tea Cakes | Paula Deen 

If you enjoyed another trip around the sun in December:

 
 
 
 
 



 



 


